In accordance with the recommendation of the Ministry of Education and Science of the Republic of Lithuania and the announcement of the Lithuanian Athletics
Federation (below), and the decision taken by the Public Institution “Tarptautinis maratonas”, Russian and Belarusian citizens are strictly forbidden to take part in
the events organised by the organisation. Exceptions apply to persons who have and can produce an official residence permit issued by the responsible
authorities of the Republic of Lithuania for the territory of the Republic of Lithuania during the event.

1. 1. All athletes from Russia and Belarus agree that by participating in the event they are competing without competition and are not eligible for prizes or
awards. Professional athletes are not allowed to participate in the event (notwithstanding any applicable exceptions).

2. 2. All Russian and Belarusian citizens with a residence permit in Lithuania must pay the registration fee by bank transfer.

3. 3. Each participant must present a residence permit, a freely signed document in English or Lithuanian expressing opposition to Russian hostilities and
a copy of the payment.

4. All these documents must be sent to info@yvilniauspusmaratonis.lt between 8 and 14 May, or the participant must inform us by e-mail during this period
that the documents will be brought to the number collection point on 22-25th of May. Failure to comply with these time intervals will result in non-entry
and a refund of the entry fee after the event. Registration will be confirmed only after receipt of documents.

5. Participants are required to present a residence permit for the territory of Lithuania when collecting their bib number (regardless of whether the document has
already been sent to their email).

The organisers reserve the right to request an additional document if the documents sent are suspicious.

The organisers reserve the right not to accept the submitted documents and not to allow participation in the event without further explanation. (In this case, the
participation fee will be refunded after the event).




